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                 Cosmo Member Ailing?
If you learn of one of our members suffering
from illness or injury, please notify Don
Terrell, 687-8481 or wdt84@cox.net. Don will
arrange to send a Cosmo ‘Get Well’ card
wishing our member a quick rebound.

For those who have been members of the
Cosmopolitan Club for 25 years or more, please
inform John MacKenzie, so that he can extend an
invitation to a free lunch on June 16 as guest of
the club.

SPECIAL NOTICE
 The new lunch fee is $20.00 which is comprised
of the Elks charge of $18.95 for the meal, plus
$1.05 instituted by Cosmo to cover punchbowl
costs. The Cosmo Board felt going to a flat $20
charge would expedite lunch ticket sales.

Annual $60 dues are due on July 1. There
will be a box at the Luncheon Ticket Table so
you can drop your dues check, payable to
Cosmopolitan ormail it to PO Box 3993,
Santa Barbara, CA 93130-3993

Next Meeting
June 16
Professor Walter Kohn, Departments of Physics and
Chemistry, UCSB

“The Prospects for a World Powered Predominately by
Solar and Wind Energy”
Dr. Kohn will discuss energy alternatives to mitigate the
conundrum of rising demand for, coupled with forecast declining
production of, oil and natural gas while grappling with climate
change exacerbated by fossil fuels. Walter Kohn was born in
Vienna, Austria in 1923. He was enabled by the so-called

Kindertransport to escape to England in August 1939. During
WWII he served in the Canadian Army. After earning his
Bachelors and Masters Degrees from the University of Toronto,
in 1946 Kohn received his Ph.D. in nuclear physics from Harvard
University followed by post doctoral work at the Niels Bohr
Institute in Copenhagen. In the early 1950s, he worked at Bell
Telephone Laboratories as an assistant to William Shockley, the
leader of the group that invented the transistor. He has taught
at many universities and done collaborative research around the
world.Geoge Handler will introduce Professor Kohn

Future Meetings

August 3

“From Mao to Now and Beyond” by Peter Kruse
Peter Kruse, Cosmo member and well know lecturer on a wide
variety of current events, particularly associated with his active
role in Vistas Lifelong Learning.  He has lead and participated in
several recent seminars on China which utilized information from
published sources, such as Gavin Menzies’ “1421, The Year China
Discovered the World”, “Mao, the Unknown Story” by Jung
Chang, MinZin Pei’s, “China’s Trapped Transition”, Theodore
White’s “Thunder Out of China”,  Jan Wong’s  books “Red China
Blues” and “A Comrade Lost and Found:  A Beijing Memoir”, as
well as personal interaction with Professor MinZin Pei, Director of
Keck Center for International and Strategic Studies, Claremont
McKenna College and Katy Drew, a local Santa Barbara resident
with extensive experience as a child and young adult growing
up in Mao’s China.  Peter will give a brief presentation on the
history of China from 1400 AD to today and will then raise a
series of questions regarding the role of China in the 21st

Century in light of its current position as the world’s second
largest GDP and particularly the challenges which it faces which
flow from its history.  Mead Northrop will introduce Peter.
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Are you a published Author?
The Cosmo program committee is exploring a suggestion to
celebrate Cosmo Authors at a future meeting. Program chair
Chuck Curtis has asked members to let him know if they are
published authors, novelists, poets, journalists, etc.  We believe
there are many members who have written on diverse and
interesting subjects, and that a display of such books, with
authors present, could be an unusual and edifying event. The
books could be displayed in the outer room before the
meeting, and if there is sufficient interest, perhaps each author
could speak briefly about his book subject(s). Please call Chuck
Curtis at 708-0588 on his cell phone or e-mail him at
crcurtissog@cox.net with your comments, or contact him at
the next meeting.

Meeting Staff:

Ticket Sellers: Dale Charpentier & Joe Szerwo
Punch Bowl: Ray Bergeron
Invocation: Bill Alexander

Wine Drawing with Bob Zimels doing the honors:
Mike Smith came away with the Bridlewood Syrah
Reserve (2006)
Jim Shaw won the Challis Lane California Sauvignon
Blanc (2008)

Dick Grossgold introduced five guests,

George Scott brought Jim McKittrick
Bob Logan brought Don Logan
Fred Sidon brought Bob Swanson
Mike Rodriguez brought George Surmeier and Vince
Wood

Regular Events

Bridge –Join us for FUN Bridge upstairs at the Elks
Club after all regular meetings; we play until 3:30 PM.
Contact Chairman Herb Friedman, 687-6228, or email
at maryherbfriedman@cox.net. The top three scores
at the May 5 meeting:

Steve Morgan 4310
Howard Glenn 3950
John Rasmussen 3610

Tennis - The tennis group plays doubles twice a week at
a private court in Shadow Hills starting at 8:00 AM
Mondays and Thursdays.  All tennis players are invited
to participate. Contact Bruce Long (805) 692-4072 or
bruce93103@cox.net.

Cosmo Computer Society - Cosmo Computer Society
meets monthly on the third Tuesday, upstairs at the
Elks Club. Discussion starts at 10:00 AM, and a
feature presentation starts at 10:30 AM,
concluding with a no-host fellowship luncheon in the
Elks Grill. All COSMO members are welcome. Bob Gerity, Program
Chair, Howard Glenn 967-2633 hbglenn@cox.net Chairmen.

S.A.G.E. Investment Group - Meets monthly at
10 AM on the first Tuesday at the Elks Club, followed
by a no-host lunch in the grill downstairs.
At S.A.G.E. we discuss past and possible future
trends in the economy and the stock market. We
would welcome your participation.
We are pleased to welcome Walter Neumann as co-chair along
with Dick Evans and with thanks to Arlie Skov for his efforts in
this regard..
Dick Evans, Chairman (805) 967- 6930 or dickevans@mac.com.

Golf - Midsummer Tournament – Sign-Ups available at Next
Meeting
Our annual summer tournament at Glen Annie Golf
Club has been scheduled for July 18th, beginning with a
sit-down lunch from menus at 11:30. As a special treat,
we will enjoy a shotgun start so all will finish at the same
time and get the results soon upon completing your
round. The format has not been decided at this time
but it will give a priority to having a good time. The cost for all
of this, and the prize fund, is $61- pp. This amount covers the
green fees, the carts, the lunch with soft drinks, tea etc., and
the prize fund. The shotgun start does add a little to the cost
but we feel that it adds substantially to the overall enjoyment.
You may begin signing up at the May 19th luncheon meeting and
thereafter by emailing one of the two organizers of this event.
Pete Kruse: sbpete8@gmail.com and Harv Turner:
olharv@gmail.com.

 Mondays - Santa Barbara Golf Club (Muni). Tee times from
9:30 AM to 11:00 AM. Regular walking senior rate is $25 for 18
holes. Contact Ron Singer (805) 684-1355 or
rsinger916@aol.com by prior Friday for your tee time. Twin
Lakes (Par 29) at 9:00 AM.  Work on your short game.

Wednesdays – Ocean Meadows (Par 36) at 8:30 AM.  Work on
your long-ball skills.

Additional play at various courses. - Contact Ron Singer to
get on the e-mail notification list for the Floating Golf Game
Circuit. Mondays are usually at Muni, Wednesdays are often at
Glen Annie, Fridays’ locations have included La Purisma, Glen
Annie, Soule Park, and Rancho San Marcos. A. B. Clark and
Steven Stonefield will select the floating golf game sites, so you
may contact either of them. Ron Singer, Golf Chair:
rsinger916@aol.

.

Welcome Our Guests

Cosmo webmaster Jim Stubchaer invites
Cosmo techies to discuss serving as backup to
help Jim manage the club’s website. Contact
Jim at m7030@stubchaer.com or 964-2926.

Robin Durkee was awarded a Certificate
of Appreciation for his support of the
Cosmopolitan Club. Of note was his work on
the membership list.
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Carolyn Teraoka-Brady

Upcoming Special Events

Wednesday, June 29
A Night in Solvang and PCPA Presentation of “39 Steps”.

Bob Zimels has booked reservations for a night in Solvang at the
Royal Copenhagen & tickets to the PCPA showing of the play,
39 Steps. The arrangement with the Royal Copenhagen
includes a fixed price dinner for two at the Angelica Café
(located between the hotel and the PCPA theatre) a
Continental breakfast and wine tasting. Cost is $210.00 per
couple and there are openings for 10 couples. Please contact
Bob at 805-962-3211 for additional details.

Sunday, July 24
Santa Barbara Polo Club.

Ron Singer has arranged for an invitation to attend
the 100th anniversary event at our own Polo Club.
World-class players will be playing in the event and
we will be treated to lunch and a “back-stage” tour
by Ron, a member of the Polo Club for some 40 years.
 The cost for this event includes lunch, the games
and the behind-the scenes tour is $50- per person. Ron
mentioned that this event will also be a special Ladies
Extravagant Hat Day. Prizes will be awarded to the most
remarkable chapeaus. Event chair Ron Singer, (805) 684-1355,
rsinger916@aol.com. See page 6 of eCrackers for details and
registration.

Last Meeting:
Gordon Bjork, PhD
“Some Things Economists Should Have Explained But
Didn’t”
This is Gordon’s third talk to the Club since he joined us in 2005.
Gordon is the Jonathon B. Lovelace Professor, Emeritus, at
Claremont McKenna College where he taught for 27 years.
During his long professional career, Gordon consulted with a
number of corporations and public entities.

                             Gordon Bjork, PhD

Before Paul Krugman, “the Great Debunker,” there were three
types of economics: Greek Letter Economics – that which you
see in professional journals, alpha is a function of beta, delta and
gamma…, Up/Down Economics- Wall Street reporting stocks up,
prices down, and Airport Economics-what you buy in an airport
bookstore for reading on the plane.

Gordon’s talk concentrated on a discussion of economic
variables. All sciences have variables but those of economics are
not generally well understood.

He then went on to describe the orthodoxy of economics as
espoused by Democrats and Republicans. The former is
characterized as a static system to maximize employment by the
use government expenditures of tax revenues and Federal
Reserve policies to get the economy in balance.
The Republican concept, characterized as  “supply side
economics,” looks at the rate of growth, labor, use of capital
and provides economic stimulation via proper taxation and

regulation of business policies.
Both subscribe to a particular view of macroeconomics around
natural output and natural growth. One looks at keeping
economic growth at a certain rate and not allowing it to fall
below that rate. The other strives for a balanced budget at full
employment and looks for a surplus if production is higher than
forecast.

Having thus set the stage, Gordon went on to describe the
following economic variables: GDP, interest rates, prices,
unemployment and productivity. He warned that these are not
always what they seem – there are different interpretations
and/or factors, which make up the variables that are at the
discretion of the user.

GDP: In general terms, output is gross. Net output is output
minus depreciation. There is also domestic output vs. national
output; these depend on who is participating and who is on the
receiving end. For example, Toyota in the US contributes to
domestic output, but the returns are sent to Japan.
Two-thirds of our output is in services, which are measured in
the cost co production. The largest factor in the service
business is owner/occupied housing. The overwhelming problem
in evaluating the service industry is deciding what is included
and what is specifically excluded. The largest change impacting
our economy has been the movement of women from the
home to the work force from 1950 to 2000.
Another distortion in the evaluation of output arises from the
movement of people from one job to another. Gordon’s
example was a $50,000 per year schoolteacher who became an
$80,000 per year prison guard.

Interest Rate: Real interest is the nominal rate adjusted for
inflation.

Price: Indices are affected by what is included, what base
weighting has been applied, if any, and the fact that different
results can be obtained by simply choosing a different base year
for comparison.

Unemployment statistics have the shakiest foundation because
they are highly politically biased. Some are arrived at by survey
and often does not taken into account the self-employed.

Productivity: Is it Gross or Net (GDP or NDP) that we are looking
at? Again we encounter a measurement problem. The results
depend highly on the focus: GDP per capita, participating labor
rate, etc. Referring to the chart Gordon handed out, he
pointed out the critical line depicting the ratio of employment
to adult male population which went from 55% in 1960 to 64%
in 2000. However, the unemployment rate in 1982 is higher
than now, but today’s participation is up.
The rate of high school graduates is declining such that we
have low participation and high unemployment of 18-24 year
olds.

Gordon discussed the impact of baby boomers retiring today
with little savings.

He closed his presentation with his warning of an impending real
financial crisis. Our tax-to-debt base is too high, government
bond purchases are declining and the value of our dollar is
decreasing. This all gives cause to foreign divestment of their
holdings of our bonds. What happens if a major foreign flight is
not averted?
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COSMOPOLITAN CLUB
OF SANTA BARBARA, INC.

P. O. Box 3993
Santa Barbara, CA 93130

DID YOU SAVE THE DATE,  July 7th ?

COSMO’S ANNUAL FOURTH OF JULY PICNIC
$16.00 FOR THIS WONDERFUL BBQ DINNER

This is our 29th annual picnic and like previous picnics it is a great time to get
together with your wife and guests at lower Manning Park. The fun starts at 11
AM for a social time (bring your own beverages and appetizers with our great
BBQ to follow.  The picnic area is in a shaded reserved area in the park.
Make checks payable to Cosmopolitan Club and leave your reservations and
payments at the Picnic Table before a meeting or mail to :
Paul Fink
375 Toro Canyon Rd.
Carpenteria, CA 93013




